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OFFICERS PRESENT: Mat Millenbach, President; Paul Notti, 
Vice President; Pat Hainley, Treasurer; Eric Norberg, 
Secretary 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Ellen Burr, Bradley Heintz, Tom 
Ramsey, Nancy Walsh, Michael Hayes 

President Mat Millenbach called the meeting to order at 7:34 pm, 
and asked for a review of the October 17 Board Meeting minutes, 
and the November 18 Special Board Meeting minutes (the scheduled 
November 21 Board Meeting was cancelled, due to its proximity to 
Thanksgiving, and because of the indication that less than a 
quorum would be available to attend it). After a review of the 
minutes, and with no changes requested, Tom Ramsey moved both 
sets of minutes be accepted as submitted. Nancy Walsh seconded 
the motion, which then passed without objection. 

Mark Wilson, of the Portland Parks Bureau and also a Sellwood 
resident, was present, and related the history of "Friends of 
Oaks Bottom". This independent citizens committee joined SMILE 
as one of its ad-hoc committees a number of years ago, with a 
key objective being that funds donated to the committee would 
then be tax-deductible (SMILE is a 501c3 nonprofit). The 
committee brought with it its own funds, and SMILE established a 
separate, dedicated account in which to hold them. The 
committee dwindled and became inactive after Mark Wilson left it 
to join the Parks Department; it was revived by folding it into 
the SMILE "SNAC" Committee. The funds remain, untouched. 

Mark's purpose in appearing at this meeting was to request that 
$1,000 of the Friends funds be used to help pay a $3,500 invoice 
incurred by the Parks Department by recent plantings in Oaks 
Bottom. There followed a brief discussion of past expenditures, 
and how the Parks Department usually covers such costs: "Bond 
money is just for infrastructure," explained Mark. Pat Hainley 
suggested this sum be made a gift to Parks, earmarked for Oaks 
Bottom, rather than having it appear as a reimbursement -- and 
Eric Norberg agreed with that approach, saying it would be 
unwise to establish the precedent of SMILE remimbursing Parks 
for work it would do anyway in Oaks Bottom. 

Mat Millenbach summarized the SMILE proposal, which had been 
made a motion by Pat Hainley: That SMILE allocate $1,000 from 
the "earmarked REI grant money" in the Friends of Oaks Bottom 
account to support Parks Department activities in Oaks Bottom --
in memory of Minnie Crawford. Nancy Walsh seconded this motion. 
The motion carried unanimously. 
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Next, President Millenbach offered a SMILE resolution, advocated 
by the sex offender clinic "Safety Action Committee" at the 
December SMILE General Meeting, suggesting to applicable 
governmental units that this particular form of referred 
counseling clinic not be sited near schools or in residential 
areas (this resolution is incorporated into these minutes by 
reference). 

Matt moved that the resolution be adopted by the SMILE Board, 
and Ellen Burr seconded the motion. In the discussion period 
that followed, Eric Norberg expressed opposition to targeting 
only one form of clinic and offender, suggesting that children 
would potentially be at equal risk from paroled murderers and 
armed robbers coming to a similar community clinic for treatment 
-- and that it was illogical to target only one type of offender 
and clinic, particularly since no offense or trouble was caused 
by the Whole Systems Clinic that was at the center of this 
dispute, in the more than half a year it has operated here. 

There was a discussion of whether the resolution should be thus 
broadened, as Millenbach himself had initially suggested at the 
General Meeting. Bradley Heintz and Ellen Burr opposed 
broadening the resolution. Paul Notti said he had had a number 
of local conversations from residents expressing shame about the 
"NIMBY" aspect of the local behavior in this controversy, but he 
said he would still support the resolution. The question was 
called, and the resolution passed 8 to 1. 

As discussed at length at the December General Public Meeting, 
the Johnson Creek Watershed Council (JCWC) is working on an 
interpretive boardwalk, with interpretive plaques, at the 
forthcoming Inner Southeast MAX light rail station at Tacoma 
Street -- and would like SMILE to express support, in writing, 
for the fundraising effort. Millenbach offered a letter that 
would offer support to JCWC in such tangible ways as 
contributing meeting space, publicising the fund-raising effort, 
etc. Matt moved the letter be adopted by the SMILE Board, and 
Ellen Burr seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

Pat Hainley brought up the matter of an existing rental house on 
Parks Bureau property near the Oaks Pioneer Church, which we 
have discussed before. Todd Lofgren at Parks has admitted to 
Pat that the Bureau "doesn't know what to do with it" -- as 
recently reviewed by Ms. Robbie Potter at Parks, it will soon 
need considerable repair and upgrading, and the money received 
from its residential rental does not justify that sort of 
expense. 

Pat has previously discussed the possibility of SMILE taking on 
this property for an Oaks Bottom interpretive center and a space 
for wedding receptions. We could also have a community garden 
next to it. Generally favorable comments from Board members 
followed. 
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Pat proposed that he have a meeting with Todd Lofgren at the 
Parks Department to advance the discussion. He would like to 
explore various grant and funding options, also. The Board was 
amenable, although no vote was taken on the matter at this time. 
Pat will report further at a future Board meeting. 

Under "Other Business", Ellen Burr told the Board that she plans 
to continue to Chair the SMILE Land Use Committee, but a new 
commitment she faces on Wednesday nights precludes her 
continuing as a member of the SMILE Board. It was unclear when 
she plans to submit a letter of resignation. 

Paul Notti made a motion that the meeting be adjourned, and Tom 
Ramsey seconded. The motion passed unanimously at 8:47 pm. 


